Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4th ALD. DIST. - FILE #091242

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE

OF WEST CLYBOURN STREET FROM

NORTH 35TH STREET TO A POINT 70 FEET EAST

Dear Alderman Bauman:

This is in response to your request, on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned parking restriction to facilitate the movement of westbound traffic on this section of roadway.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem with the installation of this restriction and also supports its installation.

The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 28, 2010 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB: ns

Honorable Michael Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10^{th} ALD. DIST. - FILE #091242

INSTALL ONE SIDE PARKING DURING WINTER MONTHS ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 58TH STREET FROM WEST LLOYD STREET TO WEST ELLIOT CIRCLE

REMOVE ALTERNATE MONTHLY PARKING DURING WINTER MONTHS ON NORTH $58^{\rm TH}$ STREET FROM WEST LLOYD STREET TO WEST ELLIOT STREET

Dear Alderman Murphy:

In compliance with your request, on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB: ns

Honorable James N. Witkowiak Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #091242 INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED

BY WEST WASHINGTON STREET, WEST SCOTT STREET

SOUTH 10^{TH} STREET AND SOUTH 11^{TH} STREET

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB: ns

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

Honorable Tony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 11th, 13th, and 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #091242

INSTALL NO STOPPING TOW-AWAY ZONE 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM EASTBOUND, 3:30 PM TO 5:30 PM WESTBOUND MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON WEST MORGAN AVENUE FROM SOUTH $9^{\rm TH}$ PLACE TO SOUTH $26^{\rm TH}$ STREET

REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM EASTBOUND, 3:30 PM TO 5:30 PM WESTBOUND MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON WEST MORGAN AVENUE FROM SOUTH $9^{\rm TH}$ PLACE TO SOUTH $26^{\rm TH}$ STREET

Dear Aldermen Dudzik, Witkowski and Zielinski:

Currently, on West Morgan Avenue between South 9th Place and South 26th Street during the morning and afternoon peak travel periods, the parking lane is used as an additional through traffic lane for motorists. On signed sections of roadways like this, motorists can currently be towed from the current no parking zone since they obstruct a moving traffic lane, which has lead to confusion and unnecessary inconvenience for motorists. Therefore, to eliminate this confusion, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB: ns c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4th ALD. DIST. - FILE #091242

INSTALL NO STOPPING TOW-AWAY ZONE 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST CLYBOURN STREET TO EAST MASON STREET

REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE WEST SIDE WEST OF NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST MICHIGAN STREET TO EAST MASON STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

Currently, on North Van Buren Street between East Clybourn Street and East Mason Street during the morning peak travel period, the parking lane is used as an additional through traffic lane for motorists. On signed sections of roadways like this motorists can currently be towed from the current no parking zone since they obstruct a moving traffic lane, which has lead to confusion and unnecessary inconvenience for motorists. Therefore, to eliminate this confusion, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB: ns